
 
LEGAL NOTICE 

 
ELLINGTON 

 
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS (RFP) 

FOR SCHOOL READINESS GRANT PROGRAM 
FISCAL YEAR 2023 

(JULY 1, 2022 – JUNE 30, 2023) 
  

The Town of ELLINGTON is soliciting proposals from qualified preschool programs interested in operating a 
School Readiness Program for the period of July 1, 2022 – June 30, 2023. Programs must meet local School 
Readiness Council policies and be NAEYC accredited or become NAEYC accredited within three years.  

 
Interested programs may request a copy of the local School Readiness RFP via email at 
sjfowler1123@gmail.com. 
 
Electronic copies of proposals will be accepted until  April 1, 2022.  Submittals and requests for information 
shall be addressed to: 
 

Sandra Fowler 
Sjfowler1123@gmail.com 

 
No proposal may be withdrawn for a period of ninety (90) days after opening of the same without approval 
and written consent of the Town of Ellington.   
 
The Town of Ellington reserves the right to amend or terminate this Request for Proposals, to reject any or all 
proposals, to waive any informalities, omissions, excess verbiage or technical defects in the proposal and the 
Town need not necessarily award the contract to the lowest proposer if, in the opinion of the Town, it would 
be in the best interest of the Town of Ellington to accept another proposal.   
 
The School Readiness Grant provides funding support for programs to administer a quality preschool 
experience for 3 and 4 year-old children. 
 

For more information about School Readiness, please visit: https://www.ctoec.org/school-readiness-
preschool-grant-program/ 

 
TOWN OF ELLINGTON 

 
      _______________________________ 
         
      Tiffany Pignataro 
      Finance Officer 
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